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SYNOPSIS 
 
From AAIB Report: 
During a visual approach to Sumburgh Airport, the aircraft encountered worsening weather conditions and 
inadvertently flew into close proximity with the terrain. The crew were alerted to the situation by on-board 
equipment, but the commander did not respond to the 'PULL UP' warnings it generated. The approach was 
continued and a safe landing made at the airport. The investigation identified a number of organisational, training 
and human factors issues which contributed to the crew's incorrect response to the situation. Two 
recommendations were made, concerning crew training and regulatory oversight of the aircraft operator. 
 
FOLLOW UP ACTION 
 
The two Safety Recommendations made by the AAIB following their investigation are reproduced below together 
with the CAA's responses. 
 
Recommendation 2006-130 
 
The Joint Aviation Authorities should review the training requirements for flight crews operating aircraft required to 
be equipped with a predictive terrain hazard warning function, with a view to ensuring that such crews are 
adequately trained in its use, interpretation and response. 
 
CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 

CAA Status - Closed 
 
Recommendation 2006-131 
 
The Icelandic Civil Aviation Administration should conduct a safety audit of Landsflug ehf (City Star Airlines) in the 
light of the shortcomings identified during the investigation into this serious incident. 
 
CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 

CAA Status - Closed 
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This publication provides the initial CAA response to each Safety Recommendation made by the Air Accidents Investigation Branch, Department of Transport.
 It is published 

by the Safety Investigation and Data Department, Safety Regulation Group, Civil Aviation Authority, Aviation House, Gatwick Airport South, West Sussex, RH6 0YR.  
Tel: 01293 573220  Fax:  01293 573972  Telex:  878753.
The current status and the final responses to all Safety Recommendations are contained in an annual AAIB report entitled AIR ACCIDENTS INVESTIGATION 
BRANCH (AAIB) SAFETY RECOMMENDATIONS AND RESPONSES.

 
Status 'CLOSED' or 'OPEN' indicates completion or not of all actions judged appropriate by the CAA in response to the Recommendation.
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